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Todd McNeill; Adam Stumb; Ann Clark

Proposed State Budget Cuts unencrypt

BOCC Resolution to Stop Single Stream Cuts Final Template_tjh.docx

At the August 22™ Vaya Health Board meeting, our board created and adopted a resolution opposing continued cuts to

single stream funding for MH/IDD/SU individuals. The same resolution will be shared with Vaya Health County

Commissioner Advisory Board (CCAB) as well as Consumer and Family Advisory Committee {CFAC) requesting adoption

from them.

We are asking individual counties to consider passing a similar resolution and adding to the agenda of your September

3" or 16™ Commissioners meeting. If this resolution is passed and adopted, we are requesting a copy sent back to us for

forwarding to legislation.

Please reach out to me if you have any questions or if [ can assist you in any way.

Thanks for all you do to support Vaya Health, the public system, and the people we serve,

Brian Shuping

Senior Director — Community Relations

VAYA Health | 825 Wilkeshoro Bivd,




Lenoir, NC 28645 | 828-759-2160 x 3324

brian.shuping@vayahealth.com

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message is intended exclusively for the individual or entity to which it is addressed,
and may contain information that is proprietary, privileged, confidential or otherwise legally exempt from disclosure,
including protected healthcare information. If you are not the named addressee, you are not authorized to read, print,
retain, copy or disseminate this message or any part of it. If you have received this message in error, please notify the
sender immediately either by phone (828-225-2785) or reply to this e-mail, and delete all copies of this message.

WARNING: Any email sent to and from this email account may be subject to the NC Public Records Law and may be
disclosed to third parties. Any views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not
necessarily represent those of Vaya Health. The contents of this email and any attachments are not intended to create a
binding contract unless subsequently confirmed with a written instrument signed by a legally authorized representative of
Vaya Health. Please check this email and any attachments for the presence of viruses. Vaya Health accepts no liability

for any loss or damage arising from the use of this email or attachments.



ASHE COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF FUNDING TO MEET THE MENTAL HEALTH,
INTELLECTUAL/ DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES, AND SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

SERVICE NEEDS OF THE CITIZENS OF ASHE COUNTY

Ashe County recognizes that, with appropriate services and supports, individuals with
mental health and substance use disorders can achieve recovery; and

Ashe County further recognizes that individuals with intellectual/ developmental
disabilities (“IDD™) can live productive lives in the homes and communities of their
choice; and

the amount of resources needed for mental health, substance use disorder and IDD
services and supports is increasing due to North Carolina’s increasing population; and

‘Ashe County is a member of Vaya Health, a public Local Management Entity/ Managed

Care Organization (“LME/MCO™) responsible for management and oversight of
publicly-funded mental health, substance use disorder and IDD services for over 270,000
Medicaid-covered and uninsured individuals across twenty-two (22) western North
Carolina counties (the “Catchment Area™); and

consistent with the goals of the 1915(b)/(c) Medicaid Waiver expansion, the Vaya Health
Board of Directors developed a comprehensive reinvestment plan beginning in SFY
2015-16 as part of a focused effort to reduce unnecessary emergency department
admissions, divert people from incarceration and institutionalization, combat the opioid
epidemic, and support county Departments of Social Services; and

Vaya has already reinvested $18.5 million of its Medicaid savings in a broad atray of
initiatives designed to directly address the needs of the citizens of Ashe County,
including but not limited to expanding Facility Based Crisis and Behavioral Health
Urgent Care services, implementing an innovative evidenced-based service to support
children aging out of the foster care system, distributing opioid overdose reversal kits,
increasing provider rates and expanding Medication Assisted Treatment; and

State funding for North Carolina's behavioral healthcare system has been inconsistent and
inadequate for more than 17 years since mental health reform legislation was passed by
the North Carolina General Assembly in 2001; and

the North Carolina General Assembly has reduced State funding for behavioral health
services (known as single-stream funding) by more than $458 million statewide over the
past four years, including more than $48 million in cuts to single-stream funding to Vaya
alone, while requiring Vaya and other LME/MCOs to continue offering the same level of
State-funded services as before such reductions; and




WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

if the proposed $9 million single-stream reduction in the pending State budget is passed
into law, the General Assembly will bave cut $57 million in single-stream funding from
Vaya; and

despite these significant single-stream funding reductions, Vaya has continued serving
the uninsured and underinsured using remaining State funds and Medicaid savings that
were intended to be used for implementing its reinvestment plan; and

such continued reductions have forced Vaya to eliminate, or halt work on, items from its
reinvestment plan; and

Ashe County has continued to fund Vaya with County dollars to supplement services to
our residents, but we are concerned that additional reductions in behavioral health
funding by the State may increase the need for the local aliocation and place additional
strain on local hospitals, Emergency Medical Services, jails, housing, and other social
service resources.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that we, the Ashe County Board of Commissioners, do
hereby request that the North Carolina General Assembly:

« Stop cutting Vaya Health’s State single-stream funding so that such funds can be utilized to
strengthen access to healthcare services for the mental health, intellectual/ developmental
disabilities, and substance use disorder needs of uninsured and underinsured Ashe County
citizens; and .

o Allow Vaya Health to build up its Medicaid savings so that Vaya can reinvest in services and
supports for our communities rather than mandating that such funds be used to replace reduced
State funding,

This the 7th day of October 2019.

ATTEST:

Todd McNeill, Chairman
Board of Commissioners

Ann J, Clark, MMC, NCMCC
Clerk to the Board




